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	PRESS RELEASE


Stating prices in hellers cannot be considered illegal 

(Prague, January 17, 2024) The Czech Trade Inspection Authority (CTIA) responds to public inquiries: stating prices in hellers is no breach of any regulation surveilled by the CTIA.

It should be assumed that the Czech koruna is divisible into 100 hellers. In the opinion of the CTIA, a price quoted in hellers cannot therefore be considered illegal. 

The rules for rounding the prices are regulated in Article 3(1)(c) of Act No 634/1992 Coll., on Consumer Protection, which states that 'when the final cash invoice is made for products sold and services provided, the total amount shall always be rounded to the nearest valid denomination of legal money in circulation'.

It should be stressed that rounding is only allowed when paying in cash; within direct debit payments, the seller shall not round the total amount.

Act No 6/1993 Coll., on the Czech National Bank, stipulates that the monetary unit in the Czech Republic is the Czech koruna, which is divided into one hundred hellers. It follows from the above that, despite the abolition of the nominal currency in the form of hellers, their use in payment transactions is not excluded.

It is therefore true that if the price of a product is quoted in hellers and cash is used to pay the purchase price, the total amount charged is always rounded up to the nearest valid denomination of legal money in circulation, which is one koruna. However, if the payment of the price is made by cashless means, the final amount shall be charged without rounding, i.e. to hellers.
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